## Kansas Camper Association Newsletter

May and June 2022

Issue 0422 Volume 0028





KCA a State Chapter of FCRV



The Kansas Camper is the official publication of the Kansas Campers Association Inc. of Family Campers and RVers. The Kansas Camper is published six times a year. Subscription is included in the membership fee for Kansas Campers Association Inc.

Kansas Campers Association Inc. holds two camping conventions each year, one the first weekend in May and the other in September or October weekend. Information will be carried in the Kansas Camper preceding each convention giving location, fee and schedule.

#### Kansas Campers Association Inc. Board of Directors

President Forrest and Faye Tennyson, (620) 251-3403 fayetennyson@hotmail.com

Vice President Don and Judy Atkins (785) 506-6566 dhenryj53@cox.net

Secretary Wilma Fast (620) 664-1172

Treasurer Vern and Pam Failor (785) 231 3960, vlfailor@gmail.com

Past President Don and Eileene Naasz, (620) 727-3482 sunsport31@cox.net

State Directors Earl and Ivalee Vanderhoff, (316) 830-2115, vanderhoff79@yahoo.com

Area I Executive Committeemen: Vern and Pam Failor, (785) 231 3960, vlfailor@gmail.com

Area II Executive Committeemen: No one there
Area III Executive Committeemen: No one there
Area IV Executive Committeemen: No one there

#### KANSAS CAMPER ASSOCIATION COMMITTEES

C.A.M.P.: Forrest and Faye Tennyson, (620) 251-3403 Chaplains: Bill and Dianne Buggeln, (316) 200-1272

Conservation & Wildlife: Open
DASAT: Open

Historian: Tony & Ann Newport, (316) 776-2779

Membership

Development All Members of FCRV

Nominations &

Elections: Open
Director: Open

Teen King: No one in Kansas
Teen Queen: No one in Kansas

Youth Director: Open

Editor: Bob and Kathy Schreck, (316) 680-2058 E-mail bschreck1@gmail.com

I, Bob Schreck, certify that all material contained within this newsletter is used by permission and is acknowledged.

Cover Photograph was taken by Barbara Turner

. Other pictures were taken by me or received from others to be used in this newsletter.

#### **Editor**

As Editor, my requirements are as follows: All information must be to editor before 25 Oct for November Issue, 25 Feb for March Issue, 25 Apr for May Issue, 25 June for Jul Issue, 25 Aug for Sep Issue, and 25 Dec for Jan Issue. Anything after that date will not be included in the issue. I will not call anyone. If the report is not in on time I will print without it. I will send copies to KCA members and vendors only due to printing costs. Please call and leave a message if you want a paper copy (1 only) or you are receiving a paper copy and want email. I will add additional items as they become available. Also send me any suggestions for future Newsletters. Either email or snail mail your reports, I will not take them on the phone. My address is 4769 N Portwest St, Wichita, KS 67204. If you want additional copies please print them yourself. Mail copies will be in black and white. I am getting my list from the State Treasurer so if you chapter member got one and you didn't then I have the wrong information. I printed 70 papers copies last month. Two reams of paper and one ink cartilage. Also postage. Please consider email.

#### **Presidents Notes**

We really had a great time at our first campout for the year at District 2 Spring Thaw. Keith and Beverly Koontz put a lot of work into it and had some very inspiring entertainment. The only sad part was how few people were able to attend partially due to conflicting with the International Retirees campout. I hope more will be able to attend District 1 campout in June. We are very fortunate to have such great members that put a lot of thought and work into the campouts. Congratulations to our new FCRV International Retiree King and Queen Steve and Diane Hitchens. It was thrilling to learn they had won. Looking forward to seeing all of you at Spring State followed by Sunchaser's Spring Campout in Coffeyville.

Invite your friends to a campout and I am sure they will get hooked. Just make sure if anyone is visiting a campout to give them a warm welcome and show them the great family KCA is. We had a member ask one time "what do I get for the annual dues paid to FCRV". It is like everything, you get out of it what you put into it and the most you get out of it is new friends that you might not ever meet otherwise.

We plan to attend International Campvention in Pueblo July 10-16 and hope a lot of you have plans to attend. A lot of work goes into planning a Campvention and we need to support that area whenever possible.

"May angels fly with you wherever you roam and guide you back safely to family and home."

#### **State Directors Notes**

Welcome SPRING!!! As I am writing this, the winds have finally died down. I hope they stay that way for a while. We are getting ready for the state camping season and will soon be headed to Spring State. Hope to see you there.

We have the State campout, the Sunchaser's campout, and then District I. The organizers have worked hard to make them great so let's support them. If you can't camp for some reason, you can still let them know that you are thinking about them and recognize the work that they are doing for you.

In July, the International Campvention will be in Pueblo, CO. That is close for us in KS. PLEASE let us know if you are planning to attend so that we can do some planning for us as a state. We hope we have a great group we can show everyone that we are very active.

The first of August is our Heartland Regional Campout in Aberdeen, SD. That is a longer drive for us but when we host, we want them to come down, so it is our turn to head north to their campout. We will host a hospitality there and we will need help for that. Again, let us know if you plan to go so, we can do some planning.

THANK YOU to all the chapters for their annual reports. It is the responsibility of the Field Staff to make sure that it is done but the chapter members all must help so THANK YOU!!!

Our e-mail address and phone number are in the Dates to Put on Your Calendar and you are invited to contact us at any time with questions or concerns you might have. We will promise to help or explain if we are able to and if we can't, we will try to get answers from others. Right now, we are involved with a membership check with the National office.

We want to camp and hope we will be able to see you there. Take care. Earl and Ivalee Vanderhoff, KS State Directors for FCRV

#### **NEWS AROUND THE STATE**

AREA I

#### **Campfire Campers:**

We want to congratulate Steve & Diane Hitchens as the new FCRV International King and Queen! It was a great time at Mineola, TX when they were crowned. The Failor's, Smith's and Wilson's joined other Kansas Campers in this event. We made it home just in time for our April campout at the Outlet Park, Pomona Lake. Twenty of us made it out for this campout and for a warm supper of Beef Stew provided by Florence Fox and an abundance of side dishes and desserts. We welcomed our newest members Jim & Aletha Wilson, Topeka, KS. We also were glad to have Joe & Linda Baum, Jerry & Connie Sims and Dan Balocca as guests at this campout.

Several of us plan to attend the KCA Spring Campout at Coffeyville and the Sunchasers campout. Our next campout will be May 13-15 at Riverside West, John Redmond Lake. If you're in the area, we'd love to have you join us.

Linda Smith Secretary

**Dusters:** Did not receive report before issue

#### **Mustangs:**

The Mustang club met at Glory Days pizza on March 19 2022. We discussed Dist. one campout in June and shared some good stories, some good, some not so good, some true and some questionable. good food and time. 8 families attended, That's 100%! Our April meeting will be at spring state in Coffeyville Ks. See you there.

#### **AREA II**

#### **Kanokliners:**

March 19, 2022

Meeting was called to order by the president Dorothy Cole. Welcomed our guest Anthony Tennyson.

Minutes from January and treasurer's report were given. Dale made the motion and Forrest seconded approval as read.

Conservation Paper 28 pounds, plastic 18 pounds

No other committee reports were given.

Old business: none.

New business: David Perkins will be the entertainment for Saturday night at Spring State. He used to be with the Smoky Mountain group in Branson until he retired.

Evelyn made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Forrest.

Our next campout will be April 21-24 at Idle Hour Lake, Altamont. Lots one, two and three have been reserved for us. Our next meeting will be in May at our campout at Big Hill Lake, Cherryvale side.

Faye Tennyson

Secretary/Treasurer

#### **Kansa Travelers:**

We have been busy visiting. Cracker Barrel in Mar., Pizza Ranch in april. We also started camping season with some of our members at the following: International Retriee's Rally and District II Spring Thaw.

#### **Ky O Tees:**

Spring is finally here and we can all gather together again. Our District II Spring Thaw was the first weekend in April and unfortunately most of us were unable to attend due to illness, returning from down south for the winter or stopping at Retirees in Minneola. Our first Ky-O-Tee campout of the season was April 7th to the 10th at Napawalla Park in Oxford. Those in attendance were Hendricks, Hilgers, Cleavelands, Millers and Tutts. Hendricks daughter Sarah and granddaughter Samantha joined us on Friday and Saturday.

John and Charlotte Hendrick hosted this campout with a fun schedule of activities, dessert of delicious peach cobbler on Friday evening and chicken and noodle supper on Saturday evening. As usual with Kansas weather

in April Thursday and Friday were cold and windy which was not too bad since we spent the day in Wellington at the Glass Museum and the Chisholm Trail Museum with lunch at Fabiolas.

Saturday was a beautiful day which we spent in Belle Plaine at their 37th annual town festival and a side trip to the Bartlett Arboretum for the tulip festival. Now we are all home getting ready for Spring State in Coffeyville. This is being planned by the Kanokliners (District II)

with several fun things planned. Hope to see many of you there and staying for Sunchasers that follows.

**Newton Nomads:** Did not receive report before issue

**AREA III** 

No Active Chapters

**AREA IV** 

Pratt Fireliters: Did not receive report before issue

**<u>Peacemakers:</u>** Did not receive report before issue

Sunflower Ramblers: Did not receive report before issue

#### STATE WIDE CLUBS

#### **Sunchasers:**

Sunchaser's Spring Campout at Walter Johnson Park, Coffeyville, KS. Contact Forrest & Faye Tennyson @ fayetennyson@hotmail.com



#### Topeka Kansas Couple Crowned FCRV International Retiree King And Queen

Steve and Diane Hitchens went camping on their honeymoon and since, have had several campers/RVs in the 46 years they have been married. In the last 9 years they have been enjoying camping with The Kansas Chapters and State Association Kansas FCRV (Family Camping & RVers). Steve has served as Vice President and Diane as Secretary. They have also volunteered to serve on many National FCRV National Campvention and Retiree Committees. They still enjoy travelling camping, meeting new friends and introducing them to FCRV.

Steve and Diane Hitchens live in Topeka and have 2 children and 4 grandchildren who also live nearby so they all get to 'Play A Lot'. They are members of KS Campfire Campers & Kansas Sunchasers Chapters.

Prior to retirement, Diane held several positions in Administration with Topeka Public Schools. Steve monitored water quality and compliance for the City of Topeka Public Works Department.

Diane likes to do genealogy and helps others get started with it. She also likes garage sales where she finds things to use while fixing up their 'New Old House'. Steve likes to tinker around the house and RV and can fix just about anything. He is also a ham radio operator and likes contacting other hams and preparing for emergency communications.

The Hitchens were one of 3 candidates for the role of 2022 FCRV International Retiree King and Queen based on dedication and service to the goals of FCRV and its Retiree Program. Ironically they received the honor at FCRV's 50<sup>th</sup> annual winter Retiree Rally in Mineola Texas on March 3, their 46<sup>th</sup> Anniversary

FCRV is the oldest non-profit family camping and RV club in North America with members and chapters across the U. S. and Canada. Originally founded as National Campers & Hikers Assn. in 1949. The name was changed in 1983 to reflect its current direction. See www.fcrv.org.

#### **Camping Further Out:**

Norman "Gene" Griffin Ruth Barbour Michael Larreau Roberta May

#### DATES TO PUT ON YOUR OWN CALENDER

April 29 / May 1, 2022 – KCA Spring State at Walter Johnson Park, Coffeyville, KS hosted by Area II. Contact Forrest & Faye Tennyson @ 620.423.2107 or fayetennyson@hotmail.com

May 2 – 6, 2022 – Sunchaser's Spring Campout at Walter Johnson Park, Coffeyville, KS. Contact President Bill & Dianne Buggeln @ 316.200.1272 or buggelnb@gmail.com

<u>June 17 – 19, 2022</u> – District I Camp at Canning Creek, Grove Lake, Council Grove – contact is Linda & Garold Smith @ 785.862.9053 or smithgandl@aol.com

<u>July 10 – 16, 2022</u> – 62<sup>nd</sup> International Campvention hosted by Region I in Pueblo, CO. (6 nights & 5 days of activities). Early bird days are July 8 & 9. The Kansas State Directors have registration forms. Call 316-830-2115 or e-mail vanderhoff79@yahoo.com. Let's have a large Kansas group.

<u>August 5 – 7, 2022</u> – Heartland Regional camping at Brown County Park, Aberdeen, SD. Registration forms will be available thru the KS State Director

<u>September 23 – 25, 2022</u> – KC Fall State Campout at Kelly Park, Burlington, KS hosted by Area I. Contact Vern Failor @ 785.231.3960 or vlfailor@gmail.com

<u>September 25, 2022</u> – Kansas Field Staff Annual Meeting, Burlington, KS (after the KCA Fall State). We need the Field Staff person or a representative to be there for that meeting. Details will come closer to that time.

<u>September 26 – 29, 2022</u> – Sunchasers Fall Campout at Kelly Park, Burlington, KS. Contact President Bill & Dianne Buggeln @ 316.200.1272 or buggelnb@gmail.com

<u>March 28 – April 3, 2023</u> – International Retiree Rally at Dothan, Alabama. Early bird days are March 24 - 27. The Kansas State Directors have registration forms. Call 316-830-2115 or e-mail vanderhoff 79@yahoo.com.

Kansas FCRV Care Notes - March 3, 2022

For those in Kansas we are really getting the camping fever with temperatures above normal and it feels like Spring. However, because we're in Kansas we probably can expect some more "winter weather". Our thoughts and prayers are with Ukraine, their citizens, etc. Closer to home we have some news to share with you:

From the Sunflower Ramblers: "Norman "Gene" Griffin, 78, of Hutchinson passed away February 28, 2022. He is survived by his wife, Ruth, of 40 years, sons, Steve Griffin, Bob Griffin and Michael Griffin, daughters Jenna Klein, Bonna Reusser and Keri Martens and their families. Funeral Service will be Friday, March 4, 2022 at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church, 1219 N. Main, Hutchinson, KS 67501. The complete obituary can be found at <a href="https://www.hutchnews.com/obituaries">www.hutchnews.com/obituaries</a>." Many of us have known Gene through work, camping and the Kansas State Fair. He will be greatly missed by all who knew him. Our thoughts and prayers are with the Griffin Family.



From the Pratt Fireliters: Ruth Barbour, 95, passed away February 13, 2022 at Pratt, KS. Her husband, Joe, preceded her in death many years ago. She is survived by sons, Dennis Barbour and Stanley Barbour and their families. Ruth and Joe chartered the Pratt Fireliters Camping Club in 1966, and she remained active as much as health would allow. Her funeral service was February 25, 2022 at the Larrison Mortuary, Pratt, KS. The complete obituary can be found at <a href="https://www.larrisonmortuary.com/obituaries">www.larrisonmortuary.com/obituaries</a>. We have fond memories of working with Ruth when we were State Directors. One thing you knew for sure was how much she loved camping and the organization. She will be missed. Our sympathy goes to the Barbour Family.



From our Wichita Camping Friends: Michael Larreau, 74, passed away January 3, 2022 at the Harry Hospice Center, Wichita, KS. He is survived by wife Connie, daughter, Michelle Reeves and son Todd Larreau and their families. Mike was a Veteran, had many hobbies and at one time worked at the Oberlin Trailer Factory building campers and mobile homes. The complete obituary can be found at <a href="https://www.broadwaycolonialfh.com/obituaries">www.broadwaycolonialfh.com/obituaries</a>. Graveside Services were held at the Oberlin Cemetery, Oberlin, KS, January 17, 2022." To those that knew Mike we're thankful for his service and extend our sympathy to his family.

As the snowbirds start traveling we wish you all safe travels and look forward to seeing you at future campouts.

#### Kansas FCRV Care Notes – March 8, 2022

It's been just a few days since we sent out the Corrected Copy of the Care Notes. We apologize for the first copy that was not complete. Since then we've had another winter storm blow through and as each day passes we are more ready than ever for Spring.

When we have a chance for some happy news, we're anxious to share the following:

Virginia Barnett, Kansa Travelers sent this note: "There will be a Reception on Sunday, March 27, 2022 celebrating her husband, "Barney" Barnett's 85<sup>th</sup> Birthday. The Reception will be at the Augusta Senior Center, 640 Osage St., Augusta, KS from 2:00 – 5:00 p.m. Your "presence" will be a great gift – no presents, please. If you cannot make it to the Reception, cards can be sent to Barney at 1904 Meadow Lake Dr., Augusta, KS 67010 and e-mails can be sent to him at <a href="mailto:mrandmrsbarney@sbcglobal.net">mrandmrsbarney@sbcglobal.net</a>." What a great milestone. Congratulations Barney and we wish you many more "Happy Birthdays"!



You may have read or heard about the Travelalong that Vern Failor and Steve Hitchens have put together for our trip to Campvention at Pueblo, CO. They invite anyone that would like to join us for this Travelalong. Meeting places include Topeka, KS on July 6, or the Kinsley, KS area later that day or Dodge City, KS by 11 a.m. on July 7, 2022. We will go from there to Lamar, CO, where there are three campgrounds for the night of July 7<sup>th</sup>. On Friday, July 8, we will leave Lamar, stopping by Bent's Old Fort, before going on to the Fairgrounds at Pueblo, CO. For a detailed itinerary and registration form contact Vern Failor, <a href="mailto:vlfailor@gmail.com">vlfailor@gmail.com</a>, or phone 785-231-3960 or 785-272-6102. Spots are filling up fast so don't delay if you are interested.

We continue to pray for those in Ukraine and their families. Meanwhile, we wish safe travels to those heading for the FCRV International Retirees Rally, Mineola, TX, and all others that might be traveling in the days ahead.

Linda & Garold Smith, Kansas Care Notes

E-mail: smithmemos@gmail.com or SMITHGANDL@aol.com

Kansas FCRV Care Notes – April 14, 2022

Hello to all from breezy Kansas! We hope everyone is surviving the wind, cold, etc. and that you will be able to have a Happy Easter! We also hope the snowbirds either are back home safely or will have safe travels as they venture North. Eleven Kansas families attended the FCRV International Retirees Rally at Mineola, TX – and we had a great time. The most exciting was that our Kansas King and Queen, Steve and Diane Hitchens were crowned as the International King and Queen. A big congratulations to them!! To get full details of the Rally check with some of those that attended.



We do have a couple of notes to pass along:

From the Kansa Travelers: "Keith Koontz has recently been diagnosed with prostate cancer. He will be undergoing treatment in the near future. Cards can be sent to him at 2224 Woodland St., Wichita, KS 78204-5938 or e-mail: <a href="k.koontz@sbclobal.net">k.koontz@sbclobal.net</a>." We were sorry to hear this news and are sending thoughts and prayers to Keith and Beverly!

From a former Kansan: "Roberta May, 82, passed away March 24 at Lake Whitney, TX. She is survived by husband, Floyd May of 61 years, daughter Valorie and son, Kevin and their families. Roberta was a very creative crafter among other things. She was also a Tupperware Manager for over 40 years. She & Floyd lived in the Lyons area until their job took them to Texas where they eventually retired. They came back to Kansas every year especially during the Kansas State Fair to visit friends and family and Floyd worked at the decorative stone exhibit. Her complete obituary can be found at the following website: <a href="https://www.birzerfuneralhomes.com/obituary/Roberta-May">www.birzerfuneralhomes.com/obituary/Roberta-May</a>. You can sign the guest book at this website or send a card to Floyd at 138 Neches Trail WB #20A, Whitney, Texas 76692" Floyd and Roberta were active in KCA and FCRV while in Kansas and helped put on the KCA Campout at Medicine Lodge several years ago. They remained active in FCRV as much as time would allow after moving to Texas. Our prayers are with Floyd and family in their loss.



We continue to pray for those in Ukraine and their families. We wish everyone a good Spring and Summer ahead!

Linda & Garold Smith, Kansas Care Notes

E-mail: smithmemos@gmail.com or SMITHGANDL@aol.com

Kansas FCRV Care Notes – April 16, 2022

Well it's still breezy and cool in Kansas. In my haste to send out the last Care Notes I hit a couple of wrong keys so am sending a correction. However, in the meantime I have another note to add so it's not all bad.

An update from Keith Koontz: "His correct mailing address is: 2224 Woodland St., Wichita, KS 67204. He also added the following: Depending on doctors & treatments, we are planning to go to Spring State, Sunchasers and National." The Kansas Campers Assn. Spring State will be April 29-May 1, followed by Sunchasers Retirees, May 2-5, both at Coffeyville, KS and National Campvention in Pueblo. We're looking forward to seeing Keith and Beverly at these events (health allowing). For those that might not know – Keith received a kidney transplant a little over a year ago. Best wishes to both of them!

Also a note from Floyd May: "He is hoping to see friends at the Kansas State Fair in September." We'll be watching for you Floyd.

One concern we have is that we might miss putting the word out about some of our fellow campers. So if you hear of some news, please send it to us. It's better to receive it twice than not at all. Thanks!

Again we wish everyone a Happy and Blessed Easter!

If you know of someone that should be remembered in the Care Notes, send us a note so that we might share the information. Staying in touch is one way to help keep our organization a little stronger. Please pass the

A Note to Kansas Campers from Rob Kahle and Peggy Schremmer sent Sunday, April 3, 2022

Subject: Larry and Jessie Kahle's Park Bench

Hi Campers,

I thought I'd drop you a note to let you know that after 3 years, we finally got the Memorial Bench installed at Richey Cove for our mom and dad, Larry & Jessie Kahle. Between delays in dealing with the Corp of Engineers, to receiving a bench that had horrible paint and a misspelling on the plaque and waiting for a new one to be made, to Covid, to floods, and whatever else, it's finally done! Thanks so much to everyone who donated to the bench fund. If you're ever out at Richey Cove on the island, take a seat on the bench, and remember Mom and Dad. We think they would have been pleased. The bench faces where my dad grew up, which is now under the lake.

Thanks again to everyone who helped make this happen. Better late than never!

#### Rob Kahle and Peggy Schremmer





#### Joke:

Intelligence is
Like underwear:
It is important to have it,
but not necessary that you show it off....

#### Trivia:

Mark Twain's real name wasn't Mark Twain. It was Samuel Langhorne Clemens. When he began writing, he chose the pen name "Mark Twain." "Mark Twain" is actually a riverboat term measuring two fathoms (12 feet) in depth: mark (measure) twain (two).

#### **Worth Pondering:**

I now know how it will all end for me... One of my kid's will unplug my life support to charge their phone....

**Buy/Sell Section:** (Members Only) (Camping items only)

**Snowbird Section:** Items happening at your RV park during the Winter.



Black Dragon Cruise Crew

## ADVERTISING RATES

## **FULL PAGE**

PER ISSUE - \$75.00 - Per Year - \$375.00

## HALF PAGE

PER ISSUE - \$ 42.50 - PER YEAR - \$212.50

## **QUARTER PAGE**

PER ISSUE - \$25.00

PER YEAR - \$125.00

## EIGHTH PAGE

PER ISSUE - \$12.50

PER YEAR - \$62.50

## 1/16 PAGE

PER ISSUE - \$6.25

PER YEAR - \$31.25

#### **CAMPING DURING MAY JUNE JULY 2022 IN KANSAS**

#### Join your friends and enjoy our world!!!

M	D	D	CHAPTER	WHERE	CITY	PHONE
4	29	5-1	ALL	KCA Spring State – Johnson Park	Coffeyville	620 423 2107
5	2	5	ALL	Sunchasers Retiree's Rally – Johnson	Coffeyville	W
				Park		
5	6	8	Ky-O-Tee's	Anthony Lake	Anthony	316-305-9791
5	13	15	Campfire Campers	Riverside West @ John Redmond Lake	Burlington	785-231-3960
5	19	22	Kanokliners	Big Hill	Cherryvale	620 331 4773
5	19	22	Ky-O-Tee's	Wilson Lake	Wilson	316-305-9791
5	20	22	Dusters	Sycamore Springs	Sabetha	785 844 7949
5	20	22	Kansa Travelers	Fredonia Bay – South End	Fall River	316-350-6766
5	20	22	Sunflower Ramblers	Bemis Creek	El Dorado Lake	316 640 2873
5	20	22	Mustang	Rock Creek @ Perry Lake	Pennenctala	785-506-6566
6	9	12	Kanokliners	Post Oak	Copan, OK	316 755 5791
6	9	12	Ky-O-Tee's	Dexter Park	Dexter	316-305-9791
6	10	12	Campfire Campers	Wolf Creek Area A @ Pomona Lake	Vassar	785-224-4128
6	10	12	Kansa Travelers	El Dorado State Park@ Big Oak	El Dorado	316-350-6766
6	17	19	ALL	District I Campout - Canning Creek	<b>Council Grove</b>	785 224 4128
6	17	19	Sunflower Ramblers	Verago Area – Loop D	Kanopolis Lake	316 640 2873
6	24	26	Kansa Travelers	Outlet Park Loop B-LO	Melvern Lake	316-350-6766
6	30	7/4	Kanokliners	Kamp Siesta	Oswego	620 704 0998
7	8	10	Kansa Travelers	Sunset Point @ Elk City Park	Elk City	316-350-6766
7	9		Ky-O-Tee's	Dexter	Dexter	316-305-9791
7	10	15	ALL	61st International Campvention	Pueblo, CO	316-830-2115
7	15	17	Dusters	Banner Creek	Holton	785 844 7949
7	15	17	Mustang	Michigan Valley	Pomona	785-506-6566

# <u>September 25, 2022</u> – Kansas Field Staff Annual Meeting, Burlington, KS (after the KCA Fall State).

FCRV District One News

#### "COME CAMP WITH YOUR FRIENDS"

The FCRV District One Campout has been scheduled for June 17-19, 2022, at the Canning Creek Campground. We have Group Sites #1, #2 and #3 reserved giving us forty-four sites with 50 amp electricity and water. The Registration Fee will be \$20 to hold your site and the camping fee of \$20 will be paid when you arrive at the campground. The Registration Form is included in this issue of the Kansas Camper. There will be more details in upcoming Kansas Camper Newsletters. We invite you and your friends to this campout! For more information contact: Linda & Garold Smith, Ph: 785-862-9053 or E-mail: SMITHGANDL@aol.com



### COME CAMP WITH YOUR FRIENDS!

FCRV District One Campout June 17 - 19, 2022

*(*11

### Canning Creek Group Sites 1, 2 & 3 Council Grove Lake, Council Grove, KS

We invite you to come camp with us for a relaxing and fun filled weekend!

We have 44 sites available at the Group Sites (All sites have 50 amp electricity and water hookup.) We suggest you make your reservation early.

#### Camping Fee \$20 for the weekend payable at the Campout.

The Pre-Registration / Activity Fee of \$20.00 per family, includes both campers and drive-ins, to help defray campout expenses. Saturday morning breakfast and Saturday night supper is included in this Fee.

This is the same weekend as Washunga Days at Council Grove so there will be plenty of activities both at the campground and in Council Grove. Be watching for more details about activities, meals, games, etc.. We invite you to bring along friends and family that like to camp.

Pre-Registration (Activity Fee) \$20.00 Make checks payable to: Linda Smith on the Memo line write FCRV District One Campout. (This fee will be refunded if the event has to cancel). For more information contact: Linda & Garold Smith, 6241 S E Paulen Rd., Berryton, KS 66409, Ph: 785-862-9053, Email: SMITH-GANDL@aol.com.

Date	_ Name				
Address			ST_	Zip	_
Phone	Email			_ Amount enclosed	Special Needs
Number of Adults	Youth	Teens			
Do you have a Gold	den Age/Access l	Passport?	_NoY	es #	

.





2617 E. Kellogg • Andover, KS

Complete Mechanical & Body Repair
All Makes & Models
Parts & Accessories
Authorized Workhorse Dealer

e-mail: kelloggrv@gmail.com

(316) 733-6454

YOUR LOW OVERHEAD DEALER SINCE 1988

NEW & USED



Phone (316) 775-1646 4 Miles West of Augusta, KS on 54

- \* WE INSTALL HITCHES
- \* WE BUY RV'S
- \* PARTS/SALES/SERVICE



#### WANT TO BE A KCA MEMBER?

This publication is published by the Kansas Campers Association (KCA). We are a group of campers from across the state of Kansas that love to camp. KCA is the state of Kansas organization that is a part of FCRV (Family Campers and RVers. Listed in this publication are upcoming camping events across the state of Kansas. Come and join us, or feel free to give any of the officers on the front page a call for more information. To be a member you must be a part of FCRV at \$35 per year and then you may join KCA for \$10. If there is a local club that you would like to be a part of they generally have a membership fee of \$5 per person.

We have two state meets a year and most of the clubs camp one or two weeks a month. Look to www. fcrv.org for information on national organization. See application below for KCA.

Kansas Camper Associ	iation	
Name		
Address		
City	State	Zip
Email Address		
Home Phone		
Cell Phone		
Please remit with \$10 to		
Vern Failor		
KCA Treasurer		
5201 SW 27th ST		
Topeka, KS 66614-1633		





National Campers & Hikers Assn. DBA FCRV Kansas Campers Association c/o Editor 4769 N Portwest St Wichita, KS 67204-2424